
Report of the Fendalton/Waimairi Community Board to the Council meeting of 27 May 2004 

11. NEW BUS STOP LOCATIONS 
 
 Tim Taylor of the Transport and City Streets Unit sought the Board’s approval for changes in existing 

bus stop locations and the creation of new bus stops arising from Environment Canterbury’s review of 
bus services affecting the north west, southern and airport related routes.   

 
 Clause 1.1 (Part B) of this report refers to submissions presented to the Board in opposition to the 

intended positioning of bus stops in Wooldridge Road and Roydvale Avenue. 
 
 In response to the deputations, and after considering the officer’s report, the Board resolved: 
 
 1. That the bus stop proposed on the west side of Wooldridge Road, adjacent to 281 Wooldridge 

Road be repositioned to a point adjacent to 279 Wooldridge Road subject to acceptance by the 
adjacent property owner. 

 
 2. That the bus stop proposed on the south east side of Roydvale Avenue adjacent to 60 Roydvale 

Avenue be repositioned to a site at the southern end of Sir William Pickering Drive subject to 
acceptance by the adjacent property owner. 

 
 3. (a) That the installation of the bus stops set out in staff recommendations A.1-11 inclusive of 

the officer’s report, be approved. 
 
 (b) That a bus stop be installed on the north east side of Harewood Road commencing at a 

point 33 metres from its intersection with Nunweek Boulevard and extending in a north 
westerly direction for a distance of 12 metres. 

 
 4. (a) That the following bus stops be removed: 
 
 1. In front of 151 Roydvale Avenue. 
 
 2. Opposite 147 Roydvale Avenue. 
 
 3. In front of 185 Roydvale Avenue. 
 
 4. In front of 232 Roydvale Avenue. 
 
 5. In front of 304 Memorial Avenue. 
 
 6. In front of 320 Memorial Avenue. 
 
 (b) That if the decommissioned bus stops are not able to be physically removed at the 

commencement of the new services, they be covered over. 
 
 5. That staff continue to progress bus stop locations referred to in clauses C.2, 3, 5, 6, 7, and 9 of 

the officer’s report and also adjacent to No. 540 Wairakei Road and further that a report be 
made to the next meeting of the Works, Traffic and Environment Committee with the Committee 
being granted power to act to make decisions on these locations. 

 
 


